MINUTES OF THE JULY 27TH, 2023, MEETING OF THE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS OF THE BEARDSTOWN PARK COMMUNITY PARK DISTRICT, CASS COUNTY, ILLINOIS, HELD AT 6PM.
Seth Coats called the meeting to order at 6:05pm and roll was taken. Commissioners present included: Seth Coats, Mandy Hardwick, Megan Coats, Stacy Sloan, Becky Jones, and Travis Schroll.  Deion Summers also attended.
The minutes from the June 14th, 2023 meeting were approved on a motion by Travis Schroll and second by Mandy Hardwick. 
The financial report was approved on a motion by Travis Schroll and second by Mandy Hardwick.  Stacy Sloan opposed the motion to approve, due to the $197.94 variance, all other commissioners approved.
Director’s Report – 
· JBS Soccer Complex Update – The nets are going up, insulation in the building is completed.  The roof and concrete work on the building is completed.  Appliances are ordered and the building project will be finishing up within the next few weeks.
· Jr High softball has started, and soccer will begin soon.
· We are gearing up for fall programs to begin in September.
· The 4th of July went good and we hope to build it up and have more events for the community every year. 
· Water project – Most of the irrigation heads have been located on the ball fields; all have been located on Lewis and Jones fields. 
· The side by side was repaired by Kevin Jones, so purchasing a new one isn’t necessary at this time.
· The tractor was sold to KD Givens.
· We received a TIF reimbursement for the HVAC in the cardio room. 
· Deion is writing for a new grant and will reach out to Tim Icenogle or Dirk Erickson; engineers that could be of help with information needed.

Topics Discussed – 
Possibly changing the expenses that are taken out of Recreation and take them out of Corporate instead; salaries and fixed expenses.  To start charging customers who pay with a card or Apple Pay the Square processing fee.  Before making a final decision on renaming the Community Center, Travis is going to reach out to Steve Megginson and make sure he would be comfortable with it.
Reassignment of Officers: Becky Jones was named President on a motion by Mandy Hardwick and a second by Seth Coats.  Mandy Hardwick was named Vice President on a motion by Stacy Sloan and a second by Seth Coats. 
The meeting was closed at 7:44pm on a motion by Becky Jones and a second by Mandy Hardwick. 
The commissioners then entered executive session at 7:45pm.
The next regular meeting will be held on 8-9-2023 at 6:00pm. 
